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                   CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE     #12-2498     
                   City Commission Agenda Memo 
 

 
TO:   Honorable Mayor & Members 
  Fort Lauderdale City Commission 
 
FROM:  Lee Feldman, City Manager 
 
DATE: December 4, 2012 
  
TITLE: Motion to approve proprietary purchase of decorative street name sign posts 

and associated parts for the Victoria Park neighborhood (Project 11691) -
$40,189. 

 

Recommendation 
It is recommended that the City Commission approve a proprietary purchase of decorative 
street name sign posts and associated parts for the Victoria Park neighborhood (Project 
11691) from Lighting Concepts and Systems, Inc. in the amount of $40,189. 
 
Background 
Decorative street sign posts were previously installed through the Neighborhood Capital 
Improvement Program (NCIP) in the Victoria Park neighborhood. The decorative street 
posts and components are not available over the counter and are not inter-changeable; 
therefore the original equipment manufacturer, Shakespeare Composite Structures, must 
supply all parts. Lighting Concepts and Systems, Inc. is the exclusive representative and 
sole distributor for Shakespeare Composite Structures products in the southeast United 
States. 
 
Resource Impact 
There is a fiscal impact to the City in the amount of $40,189.  
   

 
 
 
Prepared By:  Rick Andrews, Procurement Specialist II 
                       Carrie Keohane, Administrative Assistant I 
                       
Department Director:  Albert J. Carbon, P.E., Public Works 

Available SUB

FUND SUBFUND FUND NAME INDEX # INDEX NAME OBJECT # SUBOBJECT NAME AMOUNT

345 01

Special Obligation 

Construction 2011 P11691.345

2011 NCIP Victoria Park 

Decorative Street Posts 6599 Construction 35,000.00$       

331 01 General Capital Projects P11691.331

2011 NCIP Victoria Park 

Decorative Street Posts 6599 Construction 5,189.00$         

TOTAL 40,189.00$       


